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Dear Dr. Uttl,   

Thank you for your email.   

We acknowledge your concerns, and we understand that this decision may be disappointing and frustrating, but we
wanted to clarify the rationale behind it.   

Our primary responsibility lies with our readers and the wider scientific community. As a scientific publisher, it is our
obligation to thoroughly investigate all concerns brought to our attention and to act accordingly. We understand your
desire for further discussion on the matter beyond our original correspondence, however, we must prioritise the reliability
and integrity of the content published with Frontiers and take timely action where we deem it necessary.  In addition, Chief
Editors must stand over all the publications in their journal or specialty and thus addressing their concerns before
publication is required.   

Given the concerns raised by the Specialty Chief Editor, these would have to be resolved before we can proceed with
publication. Should you address the concerns raised by the Specialty Chief Editor, the manuscript can be reinstated and
will be reconsidered for publication in Frontiers in Psychology.   

In the meantime, the APC will be fully refunded to you and the manuscript will be rejected. You will shortly receive a
notification regarding this.   

We thank you for your cooperation in this matter and apologise for any inconvenience caused.   

Kind regards,  

Catriona Leslie 

Research Integrity Auditor Manager 

Research Integrity 

New Broad Street House 
35 New Broad Street, London 
EC2M 1NH 
United Kingdom 
https://www.frontiersin.org/ 

For help with technical issues: support@frontiersin.org 

Frontiers is the 3rd most cited publisher, with many of our journals ranked as 
the most influential in their academic fields. Explore our 2022 Progress Report. 
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